
The division of community enterprises has announced the opening in the 
center of three barber shops and two beauty shops, employing altogether 12 
barbers and 11 beauty operators. This is a welcome announcement, for these 
facilities have been urgently nee'd'ed from the beginning of the center. 

Private practice by barbers and beauty operators within the center should 
moat be discontinued. WRA regulations clearly prohibit the conduct of any 
private-enterprises within the center, and the laws 9f Wyoming provide that 
only those regularly employed under WRA regulations may practice without first 
obtaining a State license and meeting all other requirements set up by the center. 

Residents of the center are, therefore, requested to patronize the shops 
that have been provided for them at considerable cost and to discourage pri-
vate practice by not supporting it and by reporting any violations to this 
office. 

	(The barber shops are located at 8-29, 17-28 and 22-29 and the beauty 
shops at 8-29 and 25-28.) 	  

Additional Job Offers Listed  

Residents interested in any of the following offers of employment are reques-
ted to oontact "Spud" Yamamoto of the outside employment division at 21-25: 

Couple for domestic work—experienced with children man to care for house and 
wait on tables--women to cook--wages 0150 per month; skilled operators for dry 
cleaning and laundry establishments in Minneapolis, Minn. wages 

 

Acceptance of shoes for repairs is being discontinued temporarily at the 
shoe repair shop although shoes are still accepted for repairs in Billings, Kametaro 
Nakashima, manager disclosed. 

Residents are requested to claim their shoes since more than 1500 shoes 
repairs have been completed. 

Bachelors, a club under boys' and  girls' activities, have changed the date of 
their USO benefit dance to April 6, according to Kaz Sugiyama, co-chairman. The 
benefit dance  was  previously announced for April 7. 

Sumo practice is being held at the block 22 sumo pit after supper every day 
in preparation for the tournament to be held l;30 p.m. Sunday, April 4. All su 
moists are urged to attend practice sessions.. 



Desirous of purchasing a service flag for the administration building as soon 
as possible, Douglas N. Todd, assistant project director urged all parents and 
relatives of service men to send in the names and addresses of men in uniform to 
the USO headquarters. In order to have the correct number of stars for the flag, 
this information is requested immediately. 

Families, relatives and friends are asked to fill in the blank below and send 
it to the USO headquarters, 23-25 or newspaper office at 7-30 immediately 

Harold H. Holmquist, representative of the Great Northern Railway company, is 
at the employment office 21-25 this week to sign up residents interested in rail-
road work. 

Contrary to the report published by the Sentinel last week, the sugar 
allowance has been decreased. The allowance prior to March 15 was  lb. per 
person per week or 5 lb. for 10 weeks. The present OPA allowance is 5 lb. for 11 
weeks, announced Fred J. Haller, chief steward. 

A talent show and kabuki will be held at 23-30 Thursday and Friday nights 
under the sponsorhip of Club 23. There will:be a nominal admission charge, 


	Page 1
	Page 2

